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July 6, 2000

FY00 Nutrition Education and School Meals Policy Memorandum #19-00

Eligibility Determination and Verification by Food Service Management Companies

State Directors

Child Nutrition Programs

Recently questions have surfaced about the responsibilities of Food Service Management Companies (FSMCs) in determining the eligibility of children for free and reduced price meals.  School officials must carry out this function themselves, in accordance with 7 CFR 245.6(c), and they must perform all verification activities, in accordance with 245.6a.  

The eligibility determination must be done by the School Food Authority (SFA), not the FSMC.

The eligibility determination includes application review, the actual determination if the child’s household meets the income limits, and the signature on the application.  

This principle is restated in the June 1995 FSMC Guidance for SFAs, on page 1-3.  It adds that hearings are a direct responsibility of the SFA.  This can be seen in 7 CFR 245.7.  Another restatement can be found in the Eligibility Guidance for School Meals Manual, FNS-274, on page 25.

Accordingly, we are withdrawing our memorandum of August 13, 1993 on this subject.  It permitted a FSMC to do the actual processing of the applications, both at the eligibility determination stage and in verification.  

If it is necessary for you to issue a policy clarification to your SFAs on this subject, please do so in time for the beginning of School Year 2000-2001.

Contracts between SFAs and FSMCs should be amended if they assigned these tasks to the FSMC.  Where there is a substantial change in the duties to be performed by the FSMC, contracts should be reannounced, in order to maintain free and open competition.  

Nonetheless, we recognize that at this point in the year many contracts have already been signed or renewed for School Year 2000-2001.  In such instances the reannouncement may be made for School Year 2001-2002, but the contract should still be amended immediately.

Guidance about confidentiality can be found in FY 99 School Programs Policy Memorandum #5, dated December 22, 1998.  School officials are directly responsible for maintaining the confidentiality of their students’ names and eligibility status, as well as the information on all applications for free and reduced price meals.  However, for purposes of local program administration they may disclose this information to their FSMCs, as their contractors.

If you have any questions, please contact Mary Jane Getlinger at (312) 886-5519.

 Original Signed by Theresa E. Bowman
THERESA E. BOWMAN

Regional Director

Special Nutrition Programs
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